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July Business Meeting 

 A great turnout of 16 Optimists and one 

guest assembled at the Optimist 

Recreation Center today for the Club’s 

July Business Meeting. President Eureka 

was absent due to a business conference.  

 Vastell Williams was our caterer, we had beef and 

mushroom stroganoff, as well spicy Italian pasta. With 

salad and multiple choices of dressings. Prepared by 

Nothing but Noodles. Dessert was miniature pound cakes, 

and we had unsweet tea and sweet tea to choose from. 

Opening 

 In the absence of President Eureka Thompson, Tom 

Casteel presided at today’s meeting. Tom opened the 

meeting by asking Al Adams to bring the opening prayer, 

and Tom Casteel led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Our 

guest today was Michael Abernathy from Growing Minds. 

Optimist Family News 

 Al Renz and Tom Casteel went over information for 

new Optimist club in Sheffield Al, with Michael Abernathy. 

The club elected Club Officers at the meeting. Our 2018-19 

officers are President: Eureka Thompson; 2nd Vice -

President Joseph Lee; Directors: are Tom Casteel. Gay 

Pepper, and Keaires Roberson.  The term for the directors 

is 2 years.  Al Adams, Matt Clark, and Bob Hirschbuehler 

will serve their second year. 
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The 2019 International Convention- will be held in Louisville 

Kentucky.  Optimist International will be celebrating its 100th 

anniversary. Plan on attending, it would be a great vacation. 

The dates are June 30th-July 3rd. At the Galt House hotel.  

The next district meeting is Aug 24-26 Montgomery Al  

Treasurer’s Report 

  Treasurer Al Renz gave his 9-month 

2017-2018 Treasurer’s Report for the 

period. He reported that the 

beginning balance was $10,742.28 on 

10/1/2017. Bank balance at the end 

of the month, 14,082.39.  Youth 

Activity and Community Service 

Expenditures totaled $26,250.00 for 

the six-month period.  

 The Club’s bank balance at the end of July was 

$2,553.64.   With receivables from the Huntsville Optimist 

Foundation, and with the payment outstanding meal 

charges, the Club had a potential cash position of 

$15,764.69 at the end of the 7 months. 

Committee Reports 

 Alberto Duarte reported Alberto no 

update on Joi club, AL Adams mentioned to 

encourage the Joi clubs to participate in the 

Joi club conventions in March. They will be 

held in Madison. The club needs to push the 

Joi clubs to participate. We have more Joi clubs than 

anybody else in the district. Which means we should have 

more participating.  

 Vastell Williams reported that there 

was no update now. 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=3l3VK5Ek&id=A5E8F677363F13A528207CC5A2FF7A77906235FC&thid=OIP.3l3VK5Ek76LfxLTGInJ4QAEsER&q=free+clip+art+finance+committee&simid=608008641484032964&selectedIndex=48


Huntsville Optimist Foundation Report 

 Foundation President Alberto Duarte gave a report on the Foundation’s 

investments as of the close of the market’s close on July 26, 2018. 

The Foundations account at Regions is now worth $912,911, and 

the account at Synovus is worth $172,116. This is up from last 

month. Alberto stated that the foundation will meet when it is 

necessary. Gay pepper has offered the conference room in her 

bank. Will meet the 3rd Thursday when meetings are held. Anyone who wants to 

participate is welcomed 1st Commercial Bank Synovus Bank on Whitesburg.  

Old Business and more Family news 

 End of year reports from committee chairs are due to Eureka by 

August 31st. 

Visit to Gurley- There used to be an Optimist club in Gurley. Tom 

Casteel and Tom Howell from the Huntsville Evening club will be 

staffing a table at the Back to School Extravaganza at the Madison 

County K-8 school in Gurley to try to boost interest in starting a new 

club there. 

Gay Pepper- discussed the Synovus Annual Bingo Night.100% of proceeds go to 

United Way of Madison County. Admission is $25.00 (Includes one card, food, and 

beverages. When:  Tuesday August 14th 6:00pm. Location: 4650 Whitesburg Dr. 

Huntsville, Al 35802. Please go out and support.  

Vastell asked about the picnic, as well as school supplies for school. Tom stated did 

not have information about picnic.  Normally it is held in September and it will be 

discussed at the August 7 Board Meeting.  In the past we collected school supplies 

for Morris Elementary School, however that need is now being supported by the 

Huntsville City School System.  There are numerous groups collecting school 

supplies, some major operations.  Tom stated that if someone knows of a need that 

isn’t being met to let the Board know. 

Band Program- Tom Casteel and Al Adams process 57 instruments on Tuesday and 

Tom processed 45 more on Wednesday from Southeastern to the storage facility. 

There are a few instruments left at Southeastern. The band program is going to be 

over budget. We need 10 cases for the instruments at $825 and we need $325 for 

more reeds, saxophone straps, and mouthpieces, a total of $1200. 

The club voted to ask the Foundation for an additional $1200 to cover these 

expenses. 

https://hawthorneconservatory.org/


Fun Day 

This Sunday 07/29/2018 from 4:00-8:00pm. A few of the Optimist member will be 

set up with a table at Fun Day. We are one of the sponsors for this fun filled event.  

If you are available to attend please do so. Here is the address 1401 E Avalon Ave, 

Tuscumbia Al 35674. Let’s show them what the Optimist Club is made of!  

 

The Bouncy House Our Club Sponsored 

 

Closing 

Tom Casteel asked Bob Hirschbuehler to lead  the Club in reciting the Optimist 

Creed to close the meeting. 

Keaires Roberson 

Optimistic Quote of the Week 

“If you never start you never finish.” ~ Keaires Roberson 

 

http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Sport_Arena_Bounce_house_15x19_2014-02-03_14-15.jpg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


CALENDAR 

August 7th  Tuesday 4:00 pm 1st Commercial Bank – Whitesburg Dr. 

Board Meeting 

August 9th  Thursday 6:00 pm     Huntsville Country Club 

Evening Meeting 

August 23rd Thursday 11:45 am Optimist Recreation Center 

  Business Meeting - Food – (Annie Sandusky) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom convention badge with the ribbons showing the position he has held and 

his support of the Optimist International Foundation. 
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Huntsville Optimist Club
P.O. Box 2230
Huntsville, AL 35801-2230
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